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SUBJECT

An ordinance authorizing the King County executive to execute an interlocal agreement with the City of Kent for the transfer of drainage parcels adjacent to Southeast 240th Street in the City of Kent.
SUMMARY

As the transmittal letter explains, Proposed Ordinance 2009-0433 approves an interlocal agreement (“ILA”) with the City of Kent to transfer two drainage parcels to the City.  The Road Services Division acquired the parcels as part of a project to improve S.E. 240th Street in 1996.  At that time, the street comprised the boundary between the City and the unincorporated area.  The City subsequently annexed the street and the land where both parcels are located in two separate, small annexations in 1997 and 2001.  As the transmittal letter notes, small annexations typically do not include an ILA that would have provided a mechanism for transferring these properties.
The parcels provide for drainage, which is critical to the roadway’s integrity.  The City is solely responsible for maintenance of the street, but the County still owns the parcels.  The City requested transfer of the parcels and the Mayor signed the agreement on June 8, 2009.  The agreement requires the City to use the property only for drainage purposes related to S.E. 240th Street, or for other purposes related to roadway maintenance and operation.  As the Fiscal Note states, the City has assumed responsibility for maintaining the facilities, so the proposed transfer will have no budget impact.  The parcels are considered surplus to the needs of the County’s Road Services Division, the custodial agency, and do not meet the County’s affordable housing criteria.
ANALYSIS
When cities annex portions of the unincorporated area, they take ownership of the streets in the area.  In general, it is appropriate for a city to assume ownership of road-related facilities that are essential to the operation and maintenance of its roadways.  In this instance, transfer of the drainage-related properties was not accomplished through the annexation process.  Approval of this ordinance will accomplish the transfer.
AMENDMENTS
None at this writing.
ATTACHMENTS


1. Proposed Ordinance 2009-0433 with attachments
2. Executive’s transmittal letter

3. Fiscal Note
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